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From: vjfo2815@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valeri Fornagiel
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:56:46 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Valeri Fornagiel
343 Kelly Rd  Wellsboro, PA 16901-7261
vjfo2815@ptd.net



mailto:vjfo2815@everyactioncustom.com
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From: verlaineh@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Verlaine Halvorsen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:02:47 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Verlaine Halvorsen
3510 The Mall  Minnetonka, MN 55345-1241
verlaineh@gmail.com



mailto:verlaineh@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:verlaineh@gmail.com
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From: vandmjdixon@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vernon and Mary Joyc Dixon
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:54:27 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Dr. Vernon and Mary Joyc Dixon
6217 Upper Hightower Rd  Hiawassee, GA 30546-2956
vandmjdixon@gmail.com
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From: vandmjdixon@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vernon and Mary Joyc Dixon
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:54:27 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Dr. Vernon and Mary Joyc Dixon
6217 Upper Hightower Rd  Hiawassee, GA 30546-2956
vandmjdixon@gmail.com



mailto:vandmjdixon@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vandmjdixon@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: aussiedogweb@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vernon Batty
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 2:49:49 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Vernon Batty
PO Box 1299  Mesilla Park, NM 88047-1299
aussiedogweb@gmail.com



mailto:aussiedogweb@everyactioncustom.com
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From: aussiedogweb@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vernon Batty
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 2:49:49 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Vernon Batty
PO Box 1299  Mesilla Park, NM 88047-1299
aussiedogweb@gmail.com



mailto:aussiedogweb@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:aussiedogweb@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: care4animals@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vic Bostock
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:59:54 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vic Bostock
1612 Woodglen Ln  Altadena, CA 91001-1819
care4animals@hotmail.co.uk



mailto:care4animals@everyactioncustom.com
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From: care4animals@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vic Bostock
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:59:54 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vic Bostock
1612 Woodglen Ln  Altadena, CA 91001-1819
care4animals@hotmail.co.uk



mailto:care4animals@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:care4animals@hotmail.co.uk

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: callrod@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki and Rod Kast
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:55:00 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vicki and Rod Kast
4457 Muir Ave  San Diego, CA 92107-2310
callrod@cox.net



mailto:callrod@everyactioncustom.com
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From: callrod@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki and Rod Kast
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:55:00 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vicki and Rod Kast
4457 Muir Ave  San Diego, CA 92107-2310
callrod@cox.net



mailto:callrod@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:callrod@cox.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vdh2810@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of vicki hughes
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:10:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. vicki hughes
2121 Alabama St Apt 2 Huntington Beach, CA 92648-2861
vdh2810@gmail.com



mailto:vdh2810@everyactioncustom.com
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From: valgale795@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valerie Friedman
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 17, 2023 6:23:46 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Valerie Friedman
7948 Snowberry Cir  Orlando, FL 32819-7178
valgale795@cfl.rr.com



mailto:valgale795@everyactioncustom.com
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From: vdh2810@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of vicki hughes
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:10:40 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. vicki hughes
2121 Alabama St Apt 2 Huntington Beach, CA 92648-2861
vdh2810@gmail.com



mailto:vdh2810@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vdh2810@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vmjdoglove@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki Jenkins
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:52:35 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vicki Jenkins
405 W Mount Pleasant Ave  Philadelphia, PA 19119-2923
vmjdoglove@yahoo.com



mailto:vmjdoglove@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vmjdoglove@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vmjdoglove@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki Jenkins
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:52:35 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Vicki Jenkins
405 W Mount Pleasant Ave  Philadelphia, PA 19119-2923
vmjdoglove@yahoo.com



mailto:vmjdoglove@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vmjdoglove@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: brandtv@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicky Brandt
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:50:20 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Vicky Brandt
3318 Coachmans Way  Durham, NC 27705-6027
brandtv@mac.com



mailto:brandtv@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:brandtv@mac.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: brandtv@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicky Brandt
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:50:20 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Vicky Brandt
3318 Coachmans Way  Durham, NC 27705-6027
brandtv@mac.com



mailto:brandtv@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:brandtv@mac.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vemiller0426@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Victoria Miller
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 2:06:49 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Victoria Miller
15857 Moorpark St  Encino, CA 91436-1541
vemiller0426@gmail.com



mailto:vemiller0426@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vemiller0426@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vemiller0426@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Victoria Miller
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 2:06:49 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Victoria Miller
15857 Moorpark St  Encino, CA 91436-1541
vemiller0426@gmail.com



mailto:vemiller0426@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vemiller0426@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vickiurias@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Victoria Urias
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 7:13:03 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Victoria Urias
14001 35th Ave NE  Seattle, WA 98125-3705
vickiurias@comcast.net



mailto:vickiurias@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vickiurias@comcast.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vickiurias@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Victoria Urias
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 7:12:48 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Victoria Urias
14001 35th Ave NE  Seattle, WA 98125-3705
vickiurias@comcast.net



mailto:vickiurias@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vickiurias@comcast.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: bpolesnak@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vilsack Granholm Go Polesnak
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 3:58:47 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Vilsack Granholm Go Polesnak
229 Randall Dr  Troy, MI 48085-5527
bpolesnak@yahoo.com



mailto:bpolesnak@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:bpolesnak@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: valgale795@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valerie Friedman
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 7:10:42 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Valerie Friedman
7948 Snowberry Cir  Orlando, FL 32819-7178
valgale795@cfl.rr.com



mailto:valgale795@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:valgale795@cfl.rr.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: bpolesnak@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vilsack Granholm Go Polesnak
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 3:58:47 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Vilsack Granholm Go Polesnak
229 Randall Dr  Troy, MI 48085-5527
bpolesnak@yahoo.com



mailto:bpolesnak@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:bpolesnak@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: lilly_white_lillith@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Virginia Bottorff
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 1:34:17 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Miss Virginia Bottorff
821 E Brighton Ave  Syracuse, NY 13205-2539
lilly_white_lillith@yahoo.com



mailto:lilly_white_lillith@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:lilly_white_lillith@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: virginiagomez4@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of VIRGINIA GOMEZ
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Friday, January 6, 2023 1:10:09 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. VIRGINIA GOMEZ
756 S 175 E Spc 3 Kanab, UT 84741-3945
virginiagomez4@aol.com



mailto:virginiagomez4@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:virginiagomez4@aol.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: virginialee30@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Virginia Lee
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:32:20 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Virginia Lee
1601 E Borghese Pl  Phoenix, AZ 85016-1011
virginialee30@yahoo.com



mailto:virginialee30@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:virginialee30@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: virginialee30@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Virginia Lee
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:32:20 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms Virginia Lee
1601 E Borghese Pl  Phoenix, AZ 85016-1011
virginialee30@yahoo.com



mailto:virginialee30@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:virginialee30@yahoo.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: virginiawatson5@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Virginia Watson
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 1:53:29 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Virginia Watson
1242 Lilac Pl  Los Angeles, CA 90026-4419
virginiawatson5@gmail.com



mailto:virginiawatson5@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:virginiawatson5@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: virginiawatson5@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Virginia Watson
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 1:53:29 PM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Virginia Watson
1242 Lilac Pl  Los Angeles, CA 90026-4419
virginiawatson5@gmail.com



mailto:virginiawatson5@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:virginiawatson5@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: valeriesioux@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valerie Romero
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 3:24:51 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Valerie Romero
6153 Romaine St  Los Angeles, CA 90038-2770
valeriesioux@icloud.com



mailto:valeriesioux@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:valeriesioux@icloud.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vbunch@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Van Bunch
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:00:18 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Van Bunch
1006 Hanover St  Chattanooga, TN 37405-3016
vbunch@mac.com



mailto:vbunch@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vbunch@mac.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vbunch@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Van Bunch
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 9:00:18 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mr. Van Bunch
1006 Hanover St  Chattanooga, TN 37405-3016
vbunch@mac.com



mailto:vbunch@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vbunch@mac.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: verachino@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vera Chino
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:43:17 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Vera Chino
1221 Pine Chase Dr  Houston, TX 77055-6719
verachino@comcast.net



mailto:verachino@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:verachino@comcast.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: verachino@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vera Chino
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:43:17 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Vera Chino
1221 Pine Chase Dr  Houston, TX 77055-6719
verachino@comcast.net



mailto:verachino@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:verachino@comcast.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: verlaineh@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Verlaine Halvorsen
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:02:47 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Ms. Verlaine Halvorsen
3510 The Mall  Minnetonka, MN 55345-1241
verlaineh@gmail.com



mailto:verlaineh@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:verlaineh@gmail.com

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov






From: vjfo2815@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Valeri Fornagiel
To: CDPR dpr22005
Subject: Help Stop the Use of Highly Toxic Fumigants in Food Production to Protect Farmworkers
Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 8:56:46 AM


EXTERNAL:


Dear Director Julie Henderson,


Please stop tinkering with a toxic pesticide that should be banned for use. The California Department of Pesticide
Regulation (DPR) proposal to remove existing limits on the use of 1,3-dichloropropene (1,3-D), allowing
Californians to breathe much more 1,3-D than other state toxicologists say is safe, highlights the dangers to which
farmworkers are routinely exposed. It is outrageous that the state would allow farmworkers—whose labor was
judged “essential” during the pandemic—to be routinely exposed to highly toxic pesticides, which could be replaced
by organic practices.


1,3-D is a pre-plant soil fumigant registered for use on soils to control nematodes. It is allowed on all crops and is
often used with chloropicrin, another highly toxic fumigant, to increase its herbicidal and fungicidal properties. 1,3-
D causes cancer. In addition, the National Institutes of Health’s PubChem states, “Occupational exposure is likely to
be through inhalation and via the skin. Irritation of the eyes and the upper respiratory mucosa appears promptly after
exposure. Dermal exposure caused severe skin irritations. Inhalation may result in serious signs and symptoms of
poisoning with lower exposures resulting in depression of the central nervous system and irritation of the respiratory
system. Some poisoning incidents have occurred in which persons were hospitalized with signs and symptoms of
irritation of the mucous membrane, chest discomfort, headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness and, occasionally, loss
of consciousness and decreased libido.” Chloropicrin is extremely irritating to lungs, eyes, and skin. Inhalation may
lead to pulmonary edema, possibly resulting in death.


These and other soil fumigants not only pose severe health threats to farmworkers and bystanders, but also threaten
soil and water ecosystems. In contrast, organic production seeks to build healthy soils that resist plant pathogens,
making fumigation unnecessary. Thus, these fumigants pose unreasonable adverse effects on humans and the
environment. Their registrations should be cancelled.


Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Valeri Fornagiel
343 Kelly Rd  Wellsboro, PA 16901-7261
vjfo2815@ptd.net



mailto:vjfo2815@everyactioncustom.com

mailto:vjfo2815@ptd.net

mailto:dpr22005@cdpr.ca.gov



